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Sharing of the Peace 

So, if you are offering your gift at the altar and there remember that your brother has something against you, 
24 leave your gift there before the altar and go. First be reconciled to your brother, and then come and offer 

your gift.   

       - Matthew 5:23-24 

 

It happens every Sunday.  Just before we distribute holy communion, we have the “sharing of the peace.”  Pastor 

always says, “greet one another with the ‘peace of the Lord’” and then . . . OFF WE GO!  Some kids may go running 

to give grandma a hug.  Others may walk across the entire sanctuary to greet someone they haven’t met in a week.  

Others may have a different reaction.  Some think to themselves, “here it comes the dreaded ‘sharing of the peace’ 

where I have to shake all these hands of people in the middle of flu season!”  Others may choose to just stand in 

place, keeping their heads bowed while they wait for these uncomfortable 30 seconds to end. 

 

Does this sound familiar to you in one way or another? 

 

As with all things in worship, it can be easy for us to forget why we do what we do.  Take a second and re-read the 

Bible passage above.  Matthew 5 gives a reason WHY people went to greet others BEFORE going to the altar.   What 

reason does Jesus give in Matthew 5? 

 

Before going to the altar to receive the Lord’s Supper, we are to be reconciled with one another.  This means old 

grudges with one another are to be verbally forgiven by each other.  This happens during the sharing of the peace.  

If you have wronged someone in some way in word or deed, you are to go and ask for their forgiveness or give for-

giveness before going to the Lord’s Supper.  This happens during the sharing of the peace.   

 

Being reconciled with one another does not mean you try and tally up every wrong committed against each other 

over the decades; that would be painfully impossible for any of us to do!  As with the confession of sins though, it 

would be enough to confess those sins to each other which “we know and feel in our hearts.”  Primarily, the 

“sharing of the peace” is to be a time of reconciliation with one another.  If there is no reconciliation needed, then 

it is proper and appropriate to simply greet one another by saying “Peace be with you” or “the Peace of the Lord be 

with you” as we remind one another that we all fall under the cross of Christ’s mercy and come to the altar togeth-

er as forgiven children of God.  Truly, there is no greater peace for us to celebrate! 

 

The peace of the Lord be with you always! 

- Pastor Grimenstein 



www.lcms.org/rwokoma 

 

 

(please note, the report below was sent prior to the start of Easter) 

Dear Brethren 

Entrance exams to the seminary for the 2019/2020 academic year were successfully conducted and con-

cluded this past month (March) in between the Federal/State election periods. The candidates were able 

to travel back and forth safely.  We are still dealing with limited accommodations, etc. due to the cut-off 

funding, and therefore the scores had to be much higher.   

The Rev'd. Dr. John Nordling, the Greek professor from CTS, Ft. Wayne, IN, 

arrived to teach Greek intensives for five weeks to almost 80 students. In ad-

dition to this, he preached for mid-day chapel every day, and he taught three 

Exegetical Courses: Romans, Pastoral Epistles, and the Gospel of Matthew, all 

as intensives. He also preached some Sundays in the community. I doubt he 

has ever worked this hard before! We tried to milk all we could out of him 

since we are very short-handed. But does that mean I am relieved? Not quite. 

Two of the others slated to come as visiting professors this semester, that 

were supposed to have taken up five courses, are not able to make it due to 

lack of funding. As Lutherans we say, “What does this mean?” Answer: As 

usual, I have to carry more loads. I will have to teach the extra courses as in-

tensives, which will translate into about ten courses total for this Semester 

that will end in June. 

 

Snippets: 

• LCN National Women’s Rally is this month. It is an equivalent of an LWML convention but is held an-

nually after Easter. 

• Easter break is coming up. The students will be happy for a break after all of the   

intensives and regular classes.  

 

Sincerely in-Christ, 

 

Fr. Wokoma. 

1 Tim 1:15. 

 

http://www.lcms.org/rwokoma


Chairman’s Corner 

Let's talk.  Let's "communicate"... 
 

Communication.  How important is it?  Do we always communicate effectively?  How can we improve the 
channels of communication in our lives?  How critically important is communication?  Considering the Bible 
from which we derive our religious tenants and purpose, communication seems very important.  God's 
"Word" inspired and written for us is certainly a supreme effort to provide us with the means to "hear" the 
messages He has for us.  Our services and opportunities to study that Word, coupled with the spoken words 
from our Pastor, are all efforts to communicate religious messages.  Our prayers of thanks, praise and any re-
quests in prayer are ways in which we reach out in trust and faith to have our voices heard by the Lord. 
 

Without effective communication I doubt any of us can optimize our potential with regard to a successful life 
or career in this world.  In some respects, poor communication can lead to serious consequences depending 
upon the circumstances.  Communication in productive discourse is a two-way street, otherwise, the commu-
nication can become dictatorial, one-sided and fall upon deaf ears.  If people want to work well together to 
achieve common goals they need to be communicating well among themselves.  Recall we're all "members" 
of this church and we're all on a Christian "mission" while also in fellowship with one another.  What does 
that mean to you...? 
 

Sometime this month, you will receive a survey consisting of some questions.  Please help your leadership at 
Zion to hear your voice by answering and returning this survey as soon as possible.  Hopefully, the Member-
ship system is up-to-date enough to reach out to all our members.  If you don't receive a survey by Memorial 
Day, please contact the church office so we can send you one. 
 

Hopefully you all enjoyed the Lenten and Easter services.  Here comes Pentecost and the Holy Spirit.  Being 
baptized, the miracle of receiving the Holy Spirit as a gift is our blessing.  Let's ask ourselves---having received 
such a wondrous gift, just what are we going to do with it?  Is this "gift" meant to be hidden and put on a 
dusty shelf, or should we boldly proclaim it and share the Good News?  If our assigned "mission" is to 
"minister" and fulfill the Great Commission, it's all about communicating the Word.  How do you see that hap-
pening here at Zion?  What part are you willing to play? 

 

— Paul Klemash 
     Chairman 



 

 

Zion Lutheran Preschool  

 
 

 

 

It’s so hard to believe, but another school year is coming to a close.  As we prepare to finish out our last 

few weeks, we can’t help but look back on our fantastic year and give thanks and praise to God for His 

many blessings. 

Our enrollment for the 2018/2019 school year has been 161.  Between the morning and afternoon 

sessions, we have had 10 classes.  So far, for the 2019/2020 school year, we have a combined 11 classes 

with enrollment currently at 180 … our maximum capacity is 183 … we surely are busting at the seams! 

We continue to add new programs each year.  One that we are very excited about is the addition of 

STEM (science, technology, engineering and math), which Mrs. Barb Oechslein will be spear-heading.  

She will spend time in each PreK, PreK Plus and Stepping Stones class to introduce and teach this new 

curriculum.  Sunmer Boost is another addition to our program starting this July.   This program is for 5 

weeks in July and meets on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  We will introduce/review letter sounds, word 

families, sight words, and writing uppercase and lowercase letters.  We will also focus on math skills 

including sorting, counting, number recognition, addition, subtraction, and many other skills necessary 

for kindergarten.  This program is for Zion’s oldest students.  

Please consider coming to see one of our end of year programs on May 20th, 21st or 22nd at 9:15 am.  

We will be singing many of the songs we sing during Kids Praise and conclude with a very sweet video 

presentation of the school year. 

Thank you for all of your prayers, and see you in the Fall! 

Blessings, 

Tracey 



 

 



 

 

Bethesda Celebrates 115th Anniversary 
As we celebrate the 115th anniversary of Bethesda in 2019 and as Founder’s Day 
approaches on April 13, we took a trip back to 1904 when Bethesda was created in 

Watertown, WI. 
 

Bethesda looked like a very different place. Lutheran charity workers saw the need for an 
establishment to help children with intellectual and developmental disabilities. 

 
Bethesda was born out of this necessity and was lovingly designed to help meet those needs 

and bring faith into the lives of the people within the home. 
 

We sat down with Reuben Schmitz from Bethesda’s Religious Life team and resident 
historian, for his take on Bethesda’s interesting history and where it is today.   

Go to https://www.bethesdalc.org/newsroom/115th-anniversary/  to read more about this.   

Bridgeville Area Food Bank 

Collection for this month’s Bridgeville area food bank is    

Sunday, May 12. The “item of the month” is picnic            

condiments. 

You are also welcome to help at the food bank every third   

Saturday of the month between 7:45 am and 12:00 pm. 

 

https://www.bethesdalc.org/newsroom/115th-anniversary/


 

 

 
  

 

Life Newsbytes 

Adult Stem Cells: The “Gold  Standard” 

– Despite scientists’ hype, disinformation and insistence about embryonic stem cell success in the early- to late-2000s, it turns out 

clinical advances are being made in the use of adult stem cells. David A. Prentice, a stem-cell researcher now with the Charlotte Lo-

zier Institute … recently published a major peer-reviewed article in the science journal Circulation Research. He details the amazing 

successes of adult-stem-cell research. He outlines the many problems that make embryonic stem cells “ill-suited for clinical use” … In 

contrast, ethical stem cells have had excellent successes. For example, “induced pluripotent stem cells,” which can be made from 

normal skin cells, are now used in cell modeling and drug testing … From “Adult Stem Cells”: “Not only do adult stem cells carry no 

ethical baggage regarding their isolation, their practical advantages over pluripotent stem cells have led to many current clinical tri-

als, as well as some therapies approved through all phases of  Food  and  Drug  Administration testing 

… The superiority of adult stem cells in the clinic and the mounting evidence supporting their effectiveness in regeneration and repair 

make adult stem cells the gold standard of stem cells for patients. (CLR Life News, 3/21/19; Wesley J. Smith/National Review, 

3/15/19, www.nationalreview.com/corner/ adult-stem-cells-now-the-gold-standard) 

 

Speaking Up For Life 

“When people question  the  value  of  a  life lived with disability, I share God’s Word concerning the Body of Christ in 1 Corinthians 

12:22 (NIV): ‘On the contrary, those parts of the body that seem to be weaker are indispensable.’ Note it does not say those that are 

weaker, but those that ‘seem to be weaker are indispensable’!” Mona Fuerstenau, director of Lutheran Ministry Partnerships, Be-

thesda Lutheran Communities 

“When we see the unborn … vulnerable, helpless, destined for destruction—we are compelled to speak and defend and help. And 

not because it is the right thing to do or the moral thing to do, but because it is the Christ thing to do. His hands that were pierced 

and His body that died and rose again were formed in a womb, giving value to all who have resided there.” Rev. Dr. James I. Lamb, 

former executive director of Lutherans For Life 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BE SURE AND CHECK OUT … 

www.lutheransforlife.org/life-blog 
have had an 
abortion— 

 

888.217.8679 

http://www.lutheransforlife.org/
http://www.nationalreview.com/corner/
http://www.lutheransforlife.org/life-blog


 

 

Zion Youth News and Events 
Upcoming Fundraising Events: 

 

May 5th—Bid on a gift basket for Mother’s Day!  The basket will be full of 

goodies for mom!  The winner takes the basket home on Sunday May 12th 

(Mother’s Day) 

 

 

 

 

 

May 19th—Join us between services for a pancake breakfast!   

Free will offering will be taken.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All of our fundraisers are going toward the National Youth Gathering this 
summer. We appreciate the generosity of the congregation as we make our 

final push toward our goal of $14,000.  

  

  



 

 

Sunday school begins at 9:15 am in classroom #205.  Students from Preschool (age 3) through 6th grade meet for 
devotions before going to their classes.  Parents with children in Preschool -4th grade should pick their  
children up at the classrooms by 10:20 am. 
 

May Teachers and Helpers 

 
 

Upcoming Events 

June 30 – TBD Broadmore Field Trip 

 
 

 
 
 

 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
          June 24-28  9 am - noon 
 

        Registration is now open! 
    

       Deadline to register is June 19th. 
 

Registration forms are located on the table in the back of  
the sanctuary or in the preschool lobby, and on the website          
at www.zlcb.org/vbs. 

 

  Email questions to sundayschool@zlcb.org 

Session 9 Dates Session 9 Lessons Pre - K Pre-K Helpers 1 - 2 3 - 4 5 - 6 

April 28, 2019 The Passover 
Barb 

Oechslein 

Steve Dibert 
Carrie 

Lemonovich 
Linda Kroeger 

Susie 
Bishop 

May 5, 2019 Crossing the Red Sea Adele Goodge 

May 12, 2019 
God Provides Manna, Water, 
Quail Bethany Schrag 

        
Session 10 
Dates Session 10 Lessons Pre - K 

Pre-K Helpers 
1 - 2 3 - 4 5 - 6 

May 19, 2019 The Ten Commandments 
Megan 
Glasser 

Leeann Golish 
Lydia 

Grimenstein 
Lynn Carthy 

Mike  
Wallace 

May 26, 2019 Worship in the Tabernacle Jen Liberatore 

June 2, 2019 The Bronze Serpent Michelle Conner 

mailto:sundayschool@zlcb.org


 

Women’s Summer Book Club coming soon!  We 

will read 3 books this summer.  You do not have 

to attend all the meetings to participate!   

             More details to come!   

 

June 11th — Hiding Place by Corrie Ten Boom 

        July 2nd — He Restores My Soul by Katie Schuermann 

 August 6th — A Flame in the Dark by Sarah Baughman 

Book 1 Book 2 Book 3 

We are excited to have Zion’s newest church 

cookbook for sale!   

Cost of the cook books is $15.00 

Books are for sale after services or contact 

the secretaries at secretary@zlcb.org/  

412-221-4776 



What About… 

  Pastors 

     Why does God give us pastors? 

When we look at our lives and measure them according to the 

holiness and righteousness of the Lord God Almighty we are 

moved to say, “Lord, have mercy on me, a sinner.” We receive 

forgiveness of sins, and become righteous before God, by grace, 

for Christ’s sake, through faith, when we believe that Christ lived, 

suffered, died and rose again for us, and that for His sake our sins 

are forgiven, and righteousness and eternal life are given to us. But 

how do we receive this faith? In order to obtain such faith, God 

instituted the ministry of teaching the Gospel and administering 

the Sacraments. It is through the Word and Sacraments that the 

Holy Spirit produces faith, where and when it pleases Him, in those 

who hear the good news of Jesus’ death and resurrection for the 

forgiveness of sins. Pastors accompany us on our earthly pilgrim-

age. They serve us with Christ’s Word and Sacraments, through 

which the Holy Spirit gives us forgiveness, life and salvation. There-

fore, we believe, teach and confess that “when the called minis-

ters of Christ deal with us by His divine command ...this is just as 

valid and certain, even in heaven, as if Christ our dear Lord dealt 

with us Himself” (Small Catechism). 

How does God give us pastors? 

The pastoral office is a gift that God has given to the church, as 

Paul says, “When he ascended on high he gave gifts to 

men” (Eph.4:8,11-12). Paul enumerates pastors and teachers 

among the gifts belonging to the church, and he adds that they are 

given for the work of ministry and for building up the body of 

Christ. Therefore, the right of electing and ordaining ministers is a 

duty and responsibility of the church. Through a congregation’s 

call, God places a man to be the shepherd of that congregation. 

“Our churches teach that nobody shall publicly preach or teach or 

administer the sacraments without a regular call” (Augsburg Con-

fession, Article XIV). Only those who are called and ordained to the 

pastoral office may exercise it publicly. Although the Holy Scrip-

tures make it clear that all the baptized are priests, called to offer 

God sacrifices of thanks and praise (1 Peter 2:9; Rev. 1:6; 5:10), it 

also teaches that in the church there is an office to teach, feed, 

guide and rule, which Christians, by virtue of their general calling 

as Christians, do not possess (1 Cor. 12:29; Rom. 10:15; 1 Tim. 

5:17; James 3:1). 

While all Christians through Baptism are made part of God’s royal 

priesthood, not all Christians are ministers. When a man receives 

and accepts his first call to serve as a pastor, he is then ordained.  

Ordination is a confirmation of a man’s call into the ministry of 

the church and is the historic and apostolic rite by which, 

through Word and prayer, a man is set apart for service to 

Christ and His church as a pastor. During his ordination, he is 

also installed into the pastoral office of the congregation that 

calls him. In the future, if he accepts other calls to serve, he will 

be installed, but not ordained again. 

How are pastors described? 

The word “pastor” comes from the Latin word for “shepherd.” 

Shepherding is a predominant picture in the Bible for both the 

work of Christ and the work of our pastors (cf.Ps.23; Ezek.34; 

Eph.4:11; 1 Peter 5:2-3).The Scriptures indicate that the Holy 

Spirit appoints men to shepherd God’s people (Acts 20:28). 

Pastors are also referred to frequently in the Bible as 

“ministers,” a word that literally means “slave” (Acts 26:16; 

Rom. 15:16;Eph.3:7; 1 Tim.4:6). In 2 Cor.4:5 Paul describes pas-

tors this way: “We preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the 

Lord; and ourselves your slaves, for Jesus’ sake.” Pastors model 

their ministry on the life and work of the Lord Jesus Christ who 

did not come to be served, but to serve. The pastoral office is 

an office of loving, caring service to the people of God, in the 

stead and by the command of our Lord Jesus Christ. “Oversight” 

is another less frequently used term that describes the pastor’s 

work. Pastoral oversight is the spiritual duty of rebuking and 

warning Christ’s people when they fall into sin, feeding and 

caring for them with the Gospel, and guarding and defending 

them from false teachers and their false teachings. Pastoral 

oversight is not to be confused with institutional management 

or leadership, like a CEO type of position. Our Lutheran Confes-

sions refer to the pastoral office as the “Preaching Office,” to 

which men are called and ordained. We also speak of the office 

of the holy ministry. The ministry is holy not because of the 

men who are in it, but because of the One who established it. It 

is holy because of what the Lord is doing for His people through 

the work of His pastors. 

What does God expect of pastors? 

Pastors do not “represent their own persons but the person of 

Christ, because of the Church’s call, as Christ testifies (Luke 10:16) 

‘He who hears you, hears me.’ When they offer the Word of Christ 

or the sacraments, they do so in Christ’s place and stead (Apology 

VII/VIII.28). The Apostle Paul writes in 1 Tim. 3:2-4 that a pastor is 

to be “above reproach, the husband of one wife, temperate, self- 



What About… 

  Pastors 

controlled, respectable, hospitable, able to teach, not given to 

drunkenness, not violent, but gentle, not quarrelsome, not a lover of 

money. He must manage his own family well and see that his children 

obey him with proper respect.” In 1 Tim. 3:6 we read that a pastor is 

not to be “a recent convert, or he may become conceited and fall 

under the same judgment as the devil.” In Titus 1:9 it is said that 

pastors “must hold firmly to the trustworthy message as it has been 

taught, so that he can encourage others by sound doctrine, and refute 

it.” Although some Protestant churches ordain women to the pastoral 

office, this is a 20th-century innovation. For more than 1,900 years, 

there has been nearly unanimous faithfulness to the Word of God, 

given through the Apostle Paul, that women are not to serve as 

pastors (see 1 Cor. 14:33-35, 37; 1 Tim.2:11-12; 1 Tim.3:1-2 and Titus 

1:5-6). Because it is God who places men into the pastoral office, 

through the congregation, only God, through the congregation, can 

properly remove a man from the pastoral office. Pastors are forgiven 

sinners, as are all baptized children of God. Thus, we do not expect 

perfection of our pastors, any more than pastors would expect 

congregations to be perfect. The awesome forgiveness of Jesus Christ 

sustains us all. A “hire and fire” attitude toward our pastors must not 

enter into our thinking. Removing a man from the pastoral office must 

be based only on clear, Biblical, criteria; namely, persistent adherence 

to false doctrine, a scandalous life, or willful neglect of duty. 

What are the duties and commitments of pastors? 

Our pastors preach, catechize, administer the Sacraments, hear 

confession from penitent sinners, and comfort the sick. The church 

knows that even the most faithful pastor can never do enough of 

these things, but the church also knows these are the precious duties 

our pastors are given to do. We must never allow other things to take 

priority over these key pastoral duties and activities. With the help of 

God, our pastors have the responsibility to speak the truth in love, but 

this duty must be understood correctly. Our pastors are not “people 

pleasers,” watering down the truths of God’s Word. Pastors pledge 

themselves unconditionally and without qualification, to the Lutheran 

Confessions as contained in the Book of Concord of 1580, as a true 

and faithful exposition of the Word of God. This strong doctrinal 

commitment safeguards the teaching of the truth of the Word of God 

in the congregation. Also, It protects the pastor from unjust criticism 

when he stands up for the truths of God’s Word. By means of this 

strong doctrinal foundation, both pastor and people are able to 

evaluate their relationship to one another and the work of the 

congregation. 

How do we support our pastors? 

The most important way we support our pastors is through our pray-

ers, asking the Lord of the Church to give our pastors wisdom, 

strength, courage and peace, asking Him to bless our pastors’ ministry 

among us and to work powerfully through their proclamation of the 

Word and administration of the Sacraments. Our children should be 

taught each night to remember their pastor in their prayers. 

The members of our congregations assist their pastor as they encour-

age and support him in the ministry entrusted to him. They volunteer 

their time, by serving in a variety of ways in the parish, and give of 

their treasures. The pastor is not a “hired hand,” who is to do all the 

work of the congregation. Telling the good news of the forgiveness of 

sins in Jesus, in many different situations and opportunities in life, is a 

task and duty given to all Christians, not only pastors (Matt.28:19-20; 

1 Peter 2:9; 1 Peter 3:15). God’s Word also has these things to say 

about how we are to support our pastors. 1 Cor.9:14: “The Lord has 

commanded that those who preach the gospel should receive their 

living from the gospel.” Gal.6:6-7: “Anyone who receives instruction in 

the word must share all good things with his instructor. Do not be 

deceived: God cannot be mocked. A man reaps what he sows.”            

1 Thess.5:12-13: “Now we ask you, brothers, to respect those who 

work hard among you, who are over you in the Lord and who admon-

ish you. Hold them in the highest regard in love because of their work. 

Live in peace with each other.” Heb. 13:17: “Obey your leaders and 

submit to their authority. They keep watch over you as men who must 

give an account. Obey them so that their work will be a joy, not a bur-

den, for that would be of no advantage to you.” What a blessing pas-

tors have been to God’s people down through the ages! May God 

continue to bless the church mightily through His gift of pastors. 

   

   -Dr. A.L. Barry 

President 

The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Service Participants 
Date Time Greeters Acolytes Nursery 

May 5 
8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Max & Jean Ma 

Jim & Mary Lou Neill 

Carly Garrubba 

Bella Bonacci 

Tess Carter 

Nell Wilson 

May 12 
8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Ron & Judy Meier 

Bill & Nancy Koester 

Alex Yellig 

Jack Bishop 

Brittany Dill 

Susie Bishop 

May19 
8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Brian & Megan Pasquini 

Elsie Dalla Piazza 

Lauren Liberatore 

Luke Lemonovich 

Megan Meyer 

Marian Oelschlager 

May 26 
8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Bill & Carol Schrag 

John & Katie Gielarowski 

Joshua Grimenstein 

Max Gresh 

Megan Glasser 

Jessica Boyle 

June 2 
8:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

Bob & Diana Schmidt 

Lee & Megan Glasser 

Sarah Grimenstein 

Carly Garrubba 

Sharon Bogden 

Christine Chilcott 

If you are unable to participate on the assigned date, please find your own substitute and notify the church office 

(412) 221-4776 or secretary@zlcb.org of the change. 

Visit our website for past sermons, informative videos, thought-provoking articles, pictures from recent church 

events, and updated information about upcoming events. Check it out: zlcb.org 

Month Elders Altar Guild 8:00 AM Ushers 10:30 AM Ushers 

May 
Bob Schmidt  

James Neill 

Barb Oechslein, Megan 

Pasquini, Diane 

Schmidt 

Kathleen Conn, Michael 

Grimenstein, Dale 

Miller, Larry Zreliak 

Ross Chilcott, Bob 

Bonacci, Bill Koester, 

Chuck LaJeunesse 

June 
Bob Schmidt 

Mike Sterba 

Elsie DallaPiazza,  

Bernice DeBoe, 

Mary Hutula 

Carl Bauer, Lydia 

Grimenstein, Gene 

Koop, Ron Meier 

Dan & Tracey Harris, 

Mike Kozak, Ed 

Malachosky 

http://zlcb.org


 1  Madison Killinger 

 3  Janet Hickey 

 9  Rita Sheldon 

10 Bethany Seibel 

12 Ross Chilcott 

15 Cody Conner 

17 Timothy Fitzgerald 

17 Kari Gresh 

20 Frank Vallelunga 

21 Irene Bourg 

 

 

 

21  Stephanie Eckels 

22  Dan Harris 

22  Carly Seibel 

24  Aaron Kozak 

24  Kenneth Wuerthele 

26  Mary Hutula 

29  Nicholas Coyle 

30  Christa Coyle 

30  Bill Schrag 

 

15   Shane & Sandy Bryant 

28   Michael & Deborah Sterba 

30   Brad & Jessica Boyle 

30   Lawrence & Janet Zreliak 

31   Steve & Janet Dibert 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 

7:00 pm Midweek 

Service & Bible 

Study 

2 

10:00 am Bible 

Study 

7:30 pm Elders 

Meeting 

3 

 

4 

2:00 PM— 

Dr. Bergman 

Creation/Evolution 

Presentation 

 

5 

8:00 am Worship w/ 
Communion 
 
9:15 am Bible Class & 
Sunday School 
 
10:30 am Worship w/ 
Communion  

 
 

6 

7:00 pm  2nd year 

Confirmation 

 

7 

6:15 pm Grace 

Ringers 

7:15 pm Adult 

Choir 

8:15 pm Faith 

Ringers 

8 

7:00 pm Midweek 

Service & Bible 

Study 

9 

10:00 am Bible 

Study 

7:30 pm Council 

Meeting  

10 

 

 

11 

8:00 am Men’s Bible 

Breakfast 

 

12 

8:00 am Worship w/ 
Communion 
 
9:15 am Bible Class & 
Sunday School 
 
10:30 am Worship w/ 
Communion  

 
FOOD BANK 

COLLECTION 

13 

7:00 pm  2nd year 

Confirmation 

 

14 

6:15 pm Grace 

Ringers 

7:15 pm Adult 

Choir 

8:15 pm Faith 

Ringers 

15 

7:00 pm Midweek 

Service & Bible 

Study 

16 

10:00 am Bible 

Study 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

18 

8:00 am Men’s Bible 

Breakfast 

 

 

 

19 

8:00 am Worship w/ 
Communion 
 
9:00 am Youth Group 
Pancake Breakfast 
Fundraiser 
 
9:15 am Adult Bible 
Study & Sunday School 
 
10:30 am Worship w/ 
Communion  
 
11:45 am Youth Group 
Meeting 

20 

7:00 pm 2nd year 

Confirmation 

21 

6:15 pm Grace 

Ringers 

7:15 pm Adult 

Choir 

8:15 pm Faith 

Ringers 

22 

7:00 pm Midweek 

Service & Bible 

Study 

23 

10:00 am Bible 

Study 

 

24 

 

25 

8:00 am Men’s Bible 

Breakfast 

26 

8:00 am Worship w/ 
Communion 
 
9:15 am Adult Bible 
Study & Sunday School  
 
10:30 am Worship w/ 
Communion  
 
 

27 

7:00 pm 2nd year 

Confirmation 

28 

6:15 pm Grace 

Ringers 

7:15 pm Adult 

Choir 

8:15 pm Faith 

Ringers 

29 

7:00 pm Midweek 

Service & Bible 

Study 

30 

10:00 am Bible 

Study 

31  
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Zion Lutheran Church 

3197 Washington Pike 

Bridgeville, PA 15017 
Sunday morning worship at 8:00am and 10:30am 

Zion Lutheran Church 

3197 Washington Pike  

Bridgeville, PA 15017 

www.zlcb.org 

(412) 221-4776 


